```
>>
>> Councilmember Jenney Rees
>>
>> Jim Ireland, Timp. USNPS
>>
>> Jon Stansfield, USNF
>> Laynee Jones, Mountain Accord
>> Andrew Jackson, MAG
>>
>> Shawn Seager, MAG
>>
>> $100k Utah Leg
>>
>> $50k Snowbird?
>> What are the recreation, transportation, environmental and economic issues?
>> Hire consultants, facilitator, public relations firm?
>>
>> Conduct a scoping meeting include:
>>
>> USFS, NPS, City representatives, county representative, UTA, UDOT,
>> Private land rep
>>
>> Develop a Vision, charter, executive committee (7 members magic
>> number) of high level people to define scope - don't do nothing,
>> Maintain high quality recreation, enhance the economy, protect the
>> environment/resource.
>>
>> Follow the Mountain Accord charter but limit to 2 pages...
>>
>> Four goals?
>>
>> 1 Protect Environment and resources
>>
>> 2. Maintain Recreation quality (don't kill the goose that laid the
>> golden egg) loved to death urban forest
>> 3. Provide sufficient transportation capacity (throughput / parking)
>> and choice (transit?)
>> 4. Enhance the economy
>>
>> Inter agency visitor center land 50 acres mouth of AF canyon an asset.
>>
>> Rep. Chaffetz staff support for federal nexus?
>> Diverse uses in AF Canyon Jeeps, four wheelers, hikers, skiers,
>> fishing, dogs, camping, picnic, water,
>> Finding Allies, Building Alliances: 8 Elements that Bring--and
>> Keep--People Together by Mike Leavitt and Rich McKeown
>>
>> How do we leverage $100k to $1m?
```

```
>>
>> Transportation modeling should be broader than just SR92 AF Canyon
>> segment. I-15 - US189
>>
>> Dr. Steven Burr USU outdoor recreation survey/economic impact try to
>> understand the visitor and residents experiences and expectations. Why
>> don't people go up the canyon more? displaced recreation? no parking?
>> fee?
>>
>> --
>> Shawn Seager
>> Director, Regional Planning Department
>> Mountainland Association of Governments
>> 586 East 800 North
>> Orem. Utah 84097
>> www.mountainland.org
>> 801-229-3837
>>
>>
>>
>>
>>
>> --
>>
>> Jim Ireland
>>
>> Superintendent, Timpanogos Cave National Monument
>>
>>
>>
>> Office: 801-756-5239 x.101
>>
>> Cell: 602-888-6901
>>
>>
>>
>> Web: www.nps.gov/tica
>>
>>
>>
>>
>>
>>
>>
>> This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely
>> for the intended recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message
>> or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law
>> and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you
>> have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the
>> email immediately.
>
>
>
> --
> Shawn Seager
> Director, Regional Planning Department
```

- > Mountainland Association of Governments
- > 586 East 800 North
- > Orem, Utah 84097
- > www.mountainland.org
- > 801-229-3837

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: sseager@mountainland.org

CC: BARBB@utahcounty.gov, ggygi@cedarhills.org, jstansfield@fs.fed.us, hanna...

Date: 9/4/2014 12:58 AM

Subject: Re: American Fork Canyon Objectives

I am conflicted on both days with UTA meetings on the 10th and MPO Finance at noon on the 11th. Unless the MPO meeting changes.

Larry Ellertson

On Sep 2, 2014, at 12:49 PM, "Shawn Seager" <sseager@mountainland.org> wrote:

- > Mayor Gygi is wondering if we could get together and discuss our
- > individual objectives if any in our American Fork Canyon planning
- > effort September 10 or 11th next week. We could eat lunch at the Cedar
- > hills Golf course and I could get some direction from you regarding
- > the proposed USU visitor survey.
- > Please indicate your preference and get back to me.
- > Sept 10th or Sept 11th?
- > --- ---
- > Thanks, Shawn
- > --
- > Shawn Seager
- > Director, Regional Planning Department
- > Mountainland Association of Governments
- > 586 East 800 North
- > Orem, Utah 84097
- > www.mountainland.org
- > 801-229-3837

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

LarryE@utahcounty.gov

CC:

BARBB@utahcounty.gov, ggygi@cedarhills.org, jstansfield@fs.fed.us, hanna...

Date:

9/4/2014 1:03 AM

Subject:

Re: American Fork Canyon Objectives

Larry Ellertson

On Sep 4, 2014, at 12:58 AM, "Larry Ellertson" larrye@utahcounty.gov wrote:

> I am conflicted on both days with UTA meetings on the 10th and MPO Finance at noon on the 11th. Unless the MPO meeting changes. I could possibly make 3:30 or 4 pm work on the 11th..

>

> Larry Ellertson

>

> On Sep 2, 2014, at 12:49 PM, "Shawn Seager" <sseager@mountainland.org> wrote:

>

- >> Mayor Gygi is wondering if we could get together and discuss our
- >> individual objectives if any in our American Fork Canyon planning
- >> effort September 10 or 11th next week. We could eat lunch at the Cedar
- >> hills Golf course and I could get some direction from you regarding
- >> the proposed USU visitor survey.

>>

>> Please indicate your preference and get back to me.

>>

>> Sept 10th or Sept 11th?

>>

>> Thanks, Shawn

>>

>> --

- >> Shawn Seager
- >> Director, Regional Planning Department
- >> Mountainland Association of Governments
- >> 586 East 800 North
- >> Orem, Utah 84097
- >> www.mountainland.org
- >> 801-229-3837

From:

Larry Ellertson <arrye@utahcounty.gov>

To:

sseager@mountainland.org

CC:

BARBB@utahcounty.gov, ggygi@cedarhills.org, mdavis@co.wasatch.ut.us, sfa...

Date:

9/4/2014 10:47 PM

Subject:

Re: American Fork Canyon Objectives

In looking at my calendar I can be available Thursday the 18th. between 12:30 and 2:30.. Sorry for the limited time available.

Larry Ellertson

On Sep 4, 2014, at 1:30 PM, "Shawn Seager" <sseager@mountainland.org> wrote:

```
> Sorry everyone, Looks like we have an even split so Mayor Gygi would
```

- > like to try to schedule the following week Sept 15-18.
- > Any time of day would work for He and I.
- > Can you report back your availability that week by email to me or go
- > to the Doodle poll link below and fill out tour availability.
- > http://doodle.com/y8ckfu3zxvestnxc
- > Thank way Chave
- > Thank you, Shawn
- > On Tue, Sep 2, 2014 at 12:49 PM, Shawn Seager <sseager@mountainland.org> wrote:
- >> Mayor Gygi is wondering if we could get together and discuss our
- >> individual objectives if any in our American Fork Canyon planning
- >> effort September 10 or 11th next week. We could eat lunch at the Cedar
- >> hills Golf course and I could get some direction from you regarding
- >> the proposed USU visitor survey.
- >>
- >> Please indicate your preference and get back to me.
- >>
- >> Sept 10th or Sept 11th?
- >>
- >> Thanks, Shawn
- >>
- >> --
- >> Shawn Seager
- >> Director, Regional Planning Department
- >> Mountainland Association of Governments
- >> 586 East 800 North
- >> Orem, Utah 84097
- >> www.mountainland.org
- >> 801-229-3837
- >
- >
- > Shawn Seager
- > Director, Regional Planning Department
- > Mountainland Association of Governments
- > 586 East 800 North
- > Orem, Utah 84097

- > www.mountainland.org
- > 801-229-3837

Subject:

Re: American Fork Canyon Vision

Created By: Scheduled Date: larrye@utahcounty.gov

Creation Date:

3/24/2015 12:24 AM

From:

Larry Ellertson <arrye@utahcounty.gov>

Recipient	Action	Date & Time	Comment
To: Krissy Nielsen (KNielsen@LOGANSIMPSON COM)	Transferred	3/24/2015 12:24 AM	

Larry Ellertson - Re: American Fork Canyon Vision

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

JBaguley@LOGANSIMPSON.COM

Date:

3/5/2015 1:09 AM

CC:

Subject: Re: American Fork Canyon Vision KNielsen@LOGANSIMPSON.COM

Assuming we can meet at my office I could meet at 11am. Sorry for the late response.

Larry Ellertson

On Feb 26, 2015, at 9:02 AM, "Jennifer Baguley" < JBaguley@LOGANSIMPSON.COM> wrote:

Hi Larry,

Buck Swaney asked me to email you to set up a meeting on the American Fork Canyon Vision. He wants to spend a little time with you to gain more of your insight about the project. We are open anytime on March 6th if you have about a half hour to sit down. Let me know. We would be happy to find another date that works better for you.

Thanks,

Jennifer Baguley Office Administrator Logan Simpson Design Inc. 8 E. Broadway, Ste. 300 Salt Lake City, UT 84111 Phone: (801) 364-0525 Fax: (801) 364-0676 jbaguley@logansimpson.com

www.logansimpson.com

<image001.png>

Subject: Created By:

Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

Scheduled Date:

larrye@utahcounty.gov

Creation Date:

3/24/2015 2:11 AM

From:

Larry Ellertson <arrye@utahcounty.gov>

Recipient	Action	Date & Time	Comment
To: Brad Barber (barberconsult@comcast.net)	Transferred	3/24/2015 2:12 AM	

Larry Ellertson - Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

barberconsult@comcast.net

Date:

3/24/2015 2:11 AM

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

I have a quality Growth Commission at 1pm but will try to make it to as much of the Mountain Accord meeting as possible. Please send information on the location.

Thank you for thinking of me.

Larry Ellertson

On Mar 22, 2015, at 10:02 AM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net> wrote:

Commissioner Ellertson,

It has a been a while since have talked and I hope you are doing well.

As you may or may not know the Mountain Accord Executive Board has created a Federal Designation Task Force. This Task Force is an important component of Mountain Accord.

They have asked me to Chair the Task Force and Joan Degiorgio to serve as Vice Chair. The Task Force will recommend federal designations and land boundaries to the Executive Board. The full purpose of the Task Force is attached.

At the next meeting of the Task Force we will be discussing Little Cottonwood Canyon and the proposed Snowbird Land Exchange which would impact American Fork Canyon. Because this would impact Utah County we would like you involved in this discussion. I know you have been working on American Fork Canyon issues and are somewhat familiar with what is happening. I know you are a very busy man but if you could join us that would be great.

The meeting is next Thursday March 26 from 1-3, in Salt Lake. If you can attend we will send details of the meeting location.

I am available anytime to talk through this further if you would like at 801-673-6333

Thanks for consideration of this important issue.

Brad Barber Public Lands Consultant

<MA FDTF SOW.docx>

Larry Ellertson - Fwd: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: DebraP@utahcounty.gov Date: 3/24/2015 2:12 AM

Subject: Fwd: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

FYI

Larry Ellertson

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Larry Ellertson" < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

Date: March 24, 2015 2:11:49 AM MDT

To: "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net>

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

I have a quality Growth Commission at 1pm but will try to make it to as much of the Mountain Accord meeting as possible. Please send information on the location.

Thank you for thinking of me.

Larry Ellertson

On Mar 22, 2015, at 10:02 AM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net> wrote:

Commissioner Ellertson,

It has a been a while since have talked and I hope you are doing well.

As you may or may not know the Mountain Accord Executive Board has created a Federal Designation Task Force. This Task Force is an important component of Mountain Accord.

They have asked me to Chair the Task Force and Joan Degiorgio to serve as Vice Chair. The Task Force will recommend federal designations and land boundaries to the Executive Board. The full purpose of the Task Force is attached.

At the next meeting of the Task Force we will be discussing Little Cottonwood Canyon and the proposed Snowbird Land Exchange which would impact American Fork Canyon. Because this would impact Utah County we would like you involved in this discussion.

I know you have been working on American Fork Canyon issues and are somewhat familiar with what is happening. I know you are a very busy man but if you could join us that would be great. The meeting is next Thursday March 26 from 1-3, in Salt Lake. If you can attend we will send details of the meeting location.

I am available anytime to talk through this further if you would like at 801-673-6333

Thanks for consideration of this important issue.

Brad Barber Public Lands Consultant

<MA FDTF SOW.docx>

Larry Ellertson - Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canvon

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: barberconsult@comcast.net

Date: 3/25/2015 2:50 PM

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

I have arranged t handle the Quality Growth meeting in another way. Leave the agenda as is . I am planning to attend the Mountain Accord meeting at 1pm.

What is the location of the meeting? Thank you. Larry Ellertson

On Mar 24, 2015, at 7:44 AM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net> wrote:

Commissioner,

Thanks for getting back to me. I understand the Quality Growth Commission and its importance. I have been to about 100 of those over the years.

We can change the agenda to discuss American Fork Canyon issues at 3 if that would work better for your schedule. Location details forthcoming.

Thanks!

Brad

From: Larry Ellertson [mailto:larrye@utahcounty.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, March 24, 2015 2:12 AM

To: barberconsult@comcast.net

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

I have a quality Growth Commission at 1pm but will try to make it to as much of the Mountain Accord meeting as possible. Please send information on the location.

Thank you for thinking of me.

Larry Ellertson

On Mar 22, 2015, at 10:02 AM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net > wrote:

Commissioner Ellertson,

It has a been a while since have talked and I hope you are doing well.

As you may or may not know the Mountain Accord Executive Board has created a Federal Designation Task Force. This Task Force is an important component of Mountain Accord.

They have asked me to Chair the Task Force and Joan Degiorgio to serve as Vice Chair. The Task Force will recommend federal designations and land boundaries to the Executive Board. The full purpose of the Task Force is attached.

At the next meeting of the Task Force we will be discussing Little Cottonwood Canyon and the proposed Snowbird Land Exchange which would impact American Fork Canyon. Because this would impact Utah County we would like you involved in this discussion. I know you have been working on American Fork Canyon issues and are somewhat familiar with what is happening. I know you are a very busy man but if you could join us that would be great. The meeting is next Thursday March 26 from 1-3, in Salt Lake. If you can attend we will send details of the meeting location.

I am available anytime to talk through this further if you would like at 801-673-6333

Thanks for consideration of this important issue.

Brad Barber Public Lands Consultant

<MA FDTF SOW.docx>

Larry Ellertson - Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: barberconsult@comcast.net

3/25/2015 6:20 PM Date:

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

Thank you

Larry Ellertson

On Mar 25, 2015, at 4:06 PM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net> wrote:

Larry

Thanks. Will do- the meeting will be held at the of the offices of:

EPG 208 East 800 South Salt Lake City, UT 84111

Second floor Conference Room

Thanks Again, Brad

From: Larry Ellertson [mailto:larrye@utahcounty.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2015 2:50 PM

To: barberconsult@comcast.net

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

I have arranged t handle the Quality Growth meeting in another way. Leave the agenda as is . I am planning to attend the Mountain Accord meeting at 1pm.

What is the location of the meeting? Thank you. Larry Ellertson

On Mar 24, 2015, at 7:44 AM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net > wrote:

Commissioner,

Thanks for getting back to me. I understand the Quality Growth Commission and its importance. I have been to about 100 of those over the years.

We can change the agenda to discuss American Fork Canyon issues at 3 if that would work better for your schedule. Location details forthcoming.

Thanks!

Brad

From: Larry Ellertson [mailto:larrye@utahcounty.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, March 24, 2015 2:12 AM

To: barberconsult@comcast.net

Subject: Re: Mountain Accord & American Fork Canyon

I have a quality Growth Commission at 1pm but will try to make it to as much of the Mountain Accord meeting as possible. Please send information on the location.

Thank you for thinking of me.

Larry Ellertson

On Mar 22, 2015, at 10:02 AM, "Brad Barber" < barberconsult@comcast.net > wrote:

Commissioner Ellertson,

It has a been a while since have talked and I hope you are doing well.

As you may or may not know the Mountain Accord Executive Board has created a Federal Designation Task Force. This Task Force is an important component of Mountain Accord.

They have asked me to Chair the Task Force and Joan Degiorgio to serve as Vice Chair. The Task Force will recommend federal designations and land boundaries to the Executive Board. The full purpose of the Task Force is attached.

At the next meeting of the Task Force we will be discussing Little Cottonwood Canyon and the proposed Snowbird Land Exchange which would impact American Fork Canyon. Because this would impact Utah County we would like you involved in this discussion. I know you have been working on American Fork Canyon issues and are somewhat familiar with what is happening. I know you are a very busy man but if you could join us that would be great.

The meeting is next Thursday March 26 from 1-3, in Salt Lake. If you can attend we will send details of the meeting location.

I am available anytime to talk through this further if you would like at 801-673-6333

Thanks for consideration of this important issue.

Brad Barber Public Lands Consultant

<MA FDTF SOW.docx>

Larry Ellertson - Re: American Fork Canyon - sample letter - made some changes, are you ok with this?

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: BBonar@snowbird.com

Date: 5/7/2015 9:38 PM

Subject: Re: American Fork Canyon - sample letter - made some changes, are you ok with this?

CC: DebraP@utahcounty.gov

Thank you for the opportunity. I am out of town but will check a few things next week and get back to you.

Larry Ellertson

On May 1, 2015, at 2:13 PM, "Bob Bonar" <BBonar@snowbird.com> wrote:

Hello Larry,

I am asking you to consider being on our "Advisory Committee" for our American Fork Canyon plan. Attached is a brief update of the vision and plan. Other than lending your good name, with other outstanding citizens of note, we would only need a short testimonial letter from you and perhaps one letter during the public comment period. No meetings! The current plan could provide great year round recreation and tourism opportunities to our communities and based on your experience with us, I hope you have the confidence that we would do things the correct way. Thank you for your consideration and will also understand if this is something you cannot sign on for.

All the best, Bob

Bob Bonar

General Manager Snowbird Ski and Summer Resort

Office: 801-933-2004 Snowbird Extension 4004 www.snowbird.com <image001.png>

<Snowbirds AFC Story - May 2015.doc>

Larry Ellertson - Fwd: American Fork Canyon - sample letter - made some changes, are you ok with this?

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: DebraP@utahcounty.gov

Date: 5/7/2015 9:40 PM

Subject: Fwd: American Fork Canyon - sample letter - made some changes, are you ok with this?

Print and remind me to check on this.

Larry Ellertson

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Larry Ellertson" < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

Date: May 7, 2015 11:38:45 PM EDT

To: "Bob Bonar" < <u>BBonar@snowbird.com</u>> **Cc:** "Debra Pritchett" < <u>DebraP@utahcounty.gov</u>>

Subject: Re: American Fork Canyon - sample letter - made some changes, are you ok

with this?

Thank you for the opportunity. I am out of town but will check a few things next week and get back to you.

Larry Ellertson

On May 1, 2015, at 2:13 PM, "Bob Bonar" < BBonar@snowbird.com > wrote:

Hello Larry,

I am asking you to consider being on our "Advisory Committee" for our American Fork Canyon plan. Attached is a brief update of the vision and plan. Other than lending your good name, with other outstanding citizens of note, we would only need a short testimonial letter from you and perhaps one letter during the public comment period. No meetings! The current plan could provide great year round recreation and tourism opportunities to our communities and based on your experience with us, I hope you have the confidence that we would do things the correct way.

Thank you for your consideration and will also understand if this is something you cannot sign on for.

All the best,

Bob

Bob Bonar

General Manager Snowbird Ski and Summer Resort

Office: 801-933-2004 Snowbird Extension 4004 www.snowbird.com <image001.png> <Snowbirds AFC Story - May 2015.doc>

Larry Ellertson - Re: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: glock19gen3@gmail.com Date: 5/21/2015 7:19 PM

Subject: Re: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

CC: GregG@utahcounty.gov, WilliamL@utahcounty.gov, jstansfield@fs.fed.us

Where are you getting your information regarding paving and gating the Mineral Basin Road?

Larry Ellertson

On May 18, 2015, at 8:10 PM, "Trevor Jentzsch" <glock19gen3@gmail.com> wrote:

I would like to voice my opposition to the Snowbird expansion into Mineral Basin. The land belongs to the people to be used by the people without the regulations and increased fees and taxes that will inevitably follow to the taxpayer. Snowbird wants to pave and gate mineral basin road which will completely history this peaceful sanctuary. American Fork Canyon is the last place of peace and solitude one can find along the Wasatch front without all the crowds of Little and Big Cottonwood. Please, leave American Fork Canyon as it is, managed and unkept by the forest service. I again voice my opposition to Snowbird Expansion into Mineral Basin.

Thank you for your time. I sincerely and urgently hope you will take up the cause to protect out public lands in American Fork Canyon.

Trevor Jentzsch.

Larry Ellertson - Fwd: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: DebraP@utahcounty.gov Date: 6/14/2015 11:42 PM

Subject: Fwd: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

Print

Larry Ellertson

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Trevor Jentzsch" <glock19gen3@gmail.com>

Date: June 7, 2015 9:52:34 PM MDT

To: "Larry Ellertson" < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>

Subject: Re: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

Larry,

I have not received a response from you based on my last email. I would like to know if you received it and also would like to voice my continued opposition on Snowbirds expansion. Thank you for your time.

On May 21, 2015, at 7:19 PM, Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov> wrote:

Where are you getting your information regarding paving and gating the Mineral Basin Road?

Larry Ellertson

On May 18, 2015, at 8:10 PM, "Trevor Jentzsch" <glock19gen3@gmail.com> wrote:

I would like to voice my opposition to the Snowbird expansion into Mineral Basin. The land belongs to the people to be used by the people without the regulations and increased fees and taxes that will inevitably follow to the taxpayer. Snowbird wants to pave and gate mineral basin road which will completely history this peaceful sanctuary. American Fork Canyon is the last place of peace and solitude one can find along the Wasatch front without all the crowds of Little and Big Cottonwood. Please, leave American Fork Canyon as it is, managed and unkept by the forest service. I again voice my opposition to Snowbird Expansion into Mineral Basin.

Thank you for your time. I sincerely and urgently hope you will take up the cause to protect out public lands in American Fork Canyon.

Trevor Jentzsch.

Larry Ellertson - RE: Proposed Land Swap in American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson larrye<larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: GregG@utahcounty.gov, WilliamL@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, dwatkin...

Date: 6/22/2015 2:54 PM

Subject: RE: Proposed Land Swap in American Fork Canyon

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: Teresa Young <teresayoungmba@yahoo.com>

Date: 06/22/2015 11:52 AM (GMT-07:00)

To: Greg Graves < GregG@utahcounty.gov>, Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>, Bill Lee

<WilliamL@utahcounty.gov>,mayor@afcity.net,dwatkins@alpinecity.org,curt@cbramble.com,ggygi@cedarhills.org,mayor@elkridgecity.org,mayor@emcity.org,ckahow@f-intermtn-wasatch-cache-

salt lake@fs.fed.us, lonnyward@gmail.com, rick.bcbheating and air@gmail.com, senator hatch@hatch.senate.gov, mayor@highlandcity.org, abjackson@le.utah.gov, bdaw@le.utah.gov, bdaw.gov, bd

Subject: Proposed Land Swap in American Fork Canyon

>>> "Teresa Young" 2015-06-22T11:23:00.287902 >>>

As a concerned citizen, I am taking the opportunity to write my elected officials, other elected officials in Utah County and others who have a voice regarding the proposed land swap in American Fork Canyon. I write to implore you to speak up and prevent the land swap in American Fork Canyon before it is too late.

Let me be clear, I am a skier and I love the ski resorts like any other skier. However, I do not believe that swapping land in American Fork Canyon to Snowbird is the highest and best use of the land. Although ski resorts are generally good stewards of the land, they are in fact, for profit companies whose ultimate responsibility lies in creating profits for the shareholders of the company. Yes, Utah has world class ski resorts that bring many tourism dollars into the local economy. However, if Snowbird is allowed to expand into Utah County, the state and local governments will be forced to create infrastructure to support this expansion. I vote for no expansion into Utah County through a land swap in American Fork Canyon and I urge each of you to involve yourself in this discussion immediately to prevent an entity that doesn't include any representation for the citizens of Utah County from voting to swap Utah County lands to Snowbird for an expansion of the resort.

Not only do I object to the tax increases that would be levied to build supporting infrastructure, I object to the commercialization of American Fork Canyon. I beg each of you to hold American Fork Canyon as close to a natural state as possible to allow our citizens access to one of the last wild places nearby. I do believe that representatives from Utah County should work with the Forest Service to study and come up with a plan unique to American Fork Canyon for continued and future use and preservation of this amazing natural resource.

One last concern I have with a potential land swap to Snowbird is the impact on the watershed for the citizens of Utah County. With the predicted population explosion in the county, I think it would be reprehensible to allow expansion of ski resorts into American Fork Canyon. I worked in the ski resort industry for five years, and believe me, I love skiing. However, the water needs for snowmaking and impact on the watershed when associated restaurants, condos, and possibly even a ski town or resort base area are astronomical and once they are allocated to the ski resorts, there is no way to get them back. Just look at the major drought conditions being suffered in California and look at our own snowpack and low resevoirs. We can not support a ski town or ski resort expansion in American Fork Canyon. We need that water for the population growth that is expected over the next 20-30 years.

I beg of you, please, please, get involved and keep American Fork Canyon free from ski resorts. Let's put our minds together and create a unique plan for American Fork Canyon that will preserve our wild and beautiful place forever.

With deepest regards,

Teresa Young 160 W Daybreak Lane Saratoga Springs, UT 84045 Tel: 801.362.2332 From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: ggygi@cedarhills.org

CC: GregG@utahcounty.gov, WilliamL@utahcounty.gov, DBunker@cedarhills.org, d...

Date: 6/25/2015 12:29 AM

Subject: Re: Please preserve and protect American Fork Canyon

Thank you for trying to clarify this issue.

Larry Ellertson

On Jun 23, 2015, at 12:55 PM, "Gary Gygi" <ggygi@cedarhills.org> wrote:

> Mr. Wright, thank you for your email on American Fork Canyon, like you, I and all the members of the AF Canyon Vision project treasure the asset we have up the canyon. With all due respect, the FB page you're referring to is misleading at best, members of the steering committee include local elected officials, county elected officials, reps from UDOT, UTA, Forest Service, Park Service, Sundance, Snowbird and Save our Canyons and all are weighing in. The steering committee does not have an agenda, we are researching recreation and transportation issues up the canyon, we started this effort before the FB page was even considered. What you should know is that Snowbird has a preliminary plan, but so does Save our Canyons and we are listening to all ideas that relate to our objective which is to find solutions to the problems that the Forest Services already recognizes. As our Northern Utah County population doubles over the next 25 years, if we don't do anything, I am convinced we will have wished that we had and good meaning residents like you will be saying why didn't we study this out. I have copied in Buck Swaney who is our facilitator and Shawn Seager who is very involved from the Mountainland Association of Government. I will conclude that my friend Carl Fisher of Save our Canyons recently said very accurately that just like Mountain Accord on the Salt Lake County side, American Fork Canyon Vision on the Utah County side is the solution not the problem. Your input is always welcome and appreciated.

> Thank you.

> -Gary

> Francisco I and Mariaba Cinada unich A Consolitation 1

- > From: Joel Wright [joeldwright@gmail.com]
- > Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2015 12:37 PM
- > To: GregG@utahcounty.gov; WilliamL@utahcounty.gov; Larry Ellertson; Gary Gygi; Jenney Rees; Trent Augustus; Daniel Zappala; Rob Crawley; Mike Geddes
- > Cc: David Bunker
- > Subject: Please preserve and protect American Fork Canyon

>

> Dear Mayor and City Council of Cedar Hills, and Utah County Commissioners,

> I am writing you as a long time resident of Cedar Hills, Utah and frequent visitor to American Fork Canyon where I love to take my family for outdoor recreation.

> I am alarmed at the efforts by my local, state and even federal government to apparently move heaven and earth to allow Snowbird to expand and develop their resort for the wealthy elite in AF Canyon.

> AF Canyon is a priceless treasure, and one of the few unspoiled canyons along the Wasatch Front. While Snowbird might add a few low paying jobs if they were able to develop AF Canyon, I think it would harm our economy in the long run because the future of Utah County is attracting companies with high paying professional jobs -- and those companies and professionals will LOVE an unspoiled AF Canyon where they can hike, fish, mountain bike and just enjoy nature as God intended. Furthermore, our water shed is critical, and any further development up there harms our water shed. Honestly, at best Snowbird will add a few low paying jobs, and try to attract wealthy people from the East Coast or West Coast who spend \$1,000 or more each day on their vacation. Snowbird will then take all those profits for just a handful of investors who don't even live or work in our community, or who care about leaving a sustainable and beautiful AF Canyon to future generations.

>

- > Because no one stood up for Utah Lake, look what has happened to it over the last 100 years. Dozens of foreign species were introduced, and then a steel plant was built that also caused massive environmental degradation. Can you imagine how much happier and beautiful Utah County would be if our forefathers had preserved and protected Utah Lake? Myself and many others are determined to NOT make the same mistakes.
- > I personally would be willing to support a bond that buys up all the available land in American Fork Canyon, including the old mining claims, so we can preserve AF Canyon in its amazing natural state. In other words, please increase my taxes to support the preservation of AF Canyon in its natural state.
- > In short, I think we need to be finding ways to preserve and protect AF Canyon through sustainable use that leaves no trace. I hope you, and all of the most important decision makers, will join me in this effort.
- > Sincerely,

>

- > Joel Wright
- > 9102 Silver Lake Drive
- > Cedar Hills, UT 84062
- > 801-368-5385 (mobile)

Larry Ellertson - Re: American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: ancosper@comcast.net 6/26/2015 1:52 AM

Subject: Re: American Fork Canyon

We are working on some public meetings where we can review the information. In the meeting it was for public comment not for a debate. It is our duty in that setting to listen and learn. My reference was to what we have been informed of as to what is planned and/or not which is at variances with what was being referenced by those who spoke.

Larry Ellertson

On Jun 24, 2015, at 10:32 AM, "<ancosper@comcast.net>" <ancosper@comcast.net> wrote:

Mr. Ellertson,

I am a 33 year resident of Utah County. I attended the County Commission meeting yesterday regarding public input about the proposed land swap in American Fork Canyon.

You began the meeting by telling all of us that there was a lot of misinformation, but you did not offer any new facts. In fact, those who spoke seemed to know more than you did about this proposal and the history of American Fork Canyon.

I would be very interested in learning from you what 'correct information' you have that the presenters did not have.

I hope you will be proactive in protecting the land in Utah County and in representing the interests of your constituents in this very time sensitive issue.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Alice Cosper Alpine Utah 8017560182

Larry Ellertson - Re: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson To: Trevor Jentzsch Date: 7/6/2015 5:54 PM

Subject: Re: Protect & Preserve American Fork Canyon

I responded on May 21, 2015 with the question below.

Larry Ellertson **Utah County Commission** Office: 801-851-8133 larrye@utahcounty.gov

>>> Trevor Jentzsch <glock19gen3@gmail.com> 6/7/2015 9:52 PM >>> Larry,

I have not received a response from you based on my last email. I would like to know if you received it and also would like to voice my continued opposition on Snowbirds expansion. Thank you for your time.

On May 21, 2015, at 7:19 PM, Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov wrote:

Where are you getting your information regarding paving and gating the Mineral Basin Road?

Larry Ellertson

On May 18, 2015, at 8:10 PM, "Trevor Jentzsch" <glock19gen3@gmail.com> wrote:

I would like to voice my opposition to the Snowbird expansion into Mineral Basin. The land belongs to the people to be used by the people without the regulations and increased fees and taxes that will inevitably follow to the taxpayer. Snowbird wants to pave and gate mineral basin road which will completely history this peaceful sanctuary. American Fork Canyon is the last place of peace and solitude one can find along the Wasatch front without all the crowds of Little and Big Cottonwood. Please, leave American Fork Canyon as it is, managed and unkept by the forest service. I again voice my opposition to Snowbird Expansion into Mineral Basin.

Thank you for your time. I sincerely and urgently hope you will take up the cause to protect out public lands in American Fork Canyon.

Trevor Jentzsch.

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

rosebudlind@gmail.com

Date:

7/8/2015 3:00 PM

Subject:

Re: American Fork Canyon

Thank you for your appreciation of our process.

Larry Ellertson

On Jul 8, 2015, at 1:54 PM, "Rosemary Lind" <rosebudlind@gmail.com> wrote:

> Dear Mr. Ellertson,

>

> We want to thank you for the great meeting yesterday and for all you are doing to bring the issues about American Fork Canyon to the attention of the public. Thanks for taking the time given to public comment in the meetings we've attended, for listening to us, and for passing the resolution yesterday. We feel like you are a fair-minded man, and we appreciate your thoughtful and appropriate responses in somewhat heated situations.

> > \/

> We are lifetime Utah County residents who have enjoyed American Fork Canyon in many ways from the time we were young children. We have a family cabin in the Silver Lake area. We have hiked Timp Cave, and camped in many campgrounds. We have used the canyon as youth in church groups, have taken many scouts camping, and have enjoyed the canyon with our children and grandchildren.

>

> We would like to see the 416 acres omitted from the land swap and to have American Fork Canyon remain open to the public in all areas at little cost. This is one place where everyone from babies to grandparents can find peace and relaxation in the unspoiled beauty of nature. In our opinion, the canyon will be spoiled for many by too much development.

>

> We feel that Snowbird has as much land as we would like them to ever have on our side of the mountain, and we feel that what they have has been quietly bought up without the public's knowledge. We feel that they've had a plan for years to use this land, and what they are attempting is, simply, a land grab.

>

- > We would like to see Mountain Accord remove this 416 acres from its plans and proposals.
- > We urge you to protect our canyon. We know you love it, too.
- > Thanks for all you are doing!

>

- > Sincerely,
- > Brent and Rosemary Lind
- > Alpine

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: sseager@mountainland.org

CC: GregG@utahcounty.gov, WilliamL@utahcounty.gov, AJACKSON@mountainland.org

Date: 7/16/2015 2:29 PM

Subject: Re: DRAFT Process to create a Utah County Upper American Fork Canyon Task Force

on the 415 acres.

Let's have some conversation when we return. Friday or the first of next week. If it is to be a County process we should understand it. Thank you.

Larry Ellertson

On Jul 16, 2015, at 8:37 AM, "Shawn Seager" <sseager@mountainland.org> wrote:

```
> Commissioner Graves, As per your request I have drafted a potential
```

- > process to create a Task Force and planning process to address the
- > upper American Fork Canyon land trade proposal that you and
- > Commissioner Lee have been involved with recently.

> My only additional thought is to consider involving Brad Frost in the

> development of this Task Force as a rep of PPAFC group.

> Let me know if I can help further.

> Word Doc of same attached.

> Shawn

> Utah County American Fork Canyon Task Force - DRAFT

> Initiation:

> Utah County Commission creates a "Upper American Fork Canyon Task > Force" for a private/public land negotiation and a public involvement

> process.

> Goal of Task Force:

> Residents win

> Background:

> American Fork Canyon is an important natural resource for all of the

> residents of Utah. Utah County Commission desires to receive and

- > carefully consider stakeholder recommendations, public input, along
- > with the input of all other interested parties, regarding the planning
- > for the Canyon and the appropriate uses for this critical watershed,
- > important recreational resource, and environmentally sensitive area.
- > Snowbird is the largest private land owner and ski resort operator in
- > AF Canyon. Snowbird currently owns or has acquired use in thousands of
- > acres in upper American Fork Canyon that the casual visitor can
- > perceives as public property.

```
> A proposal has been made by Snowbird to purchase 415 additional acres
> of contagious mountain terrain from the United State Forest Service
> (USFS) property to facilitate its existing resorts operations in
> upper American Fork Canyon.
> The USFS Will ultimately make an administrative decision on this
> private request based in the public's best interest.
> Process:
> 1. Utah County Commission creates a "Upper American Fork Canyon Task Force"
> 2. Utah County Commission appoints a diverse stakeholder working group
> ( 5-8 person Task Force) Membership must be willing to take phone
> calls from public.
> Task force could be composed of:
> .
       City Representative?
>
> .
       USFS
>
> .
       Wildlife or Water Resources?
       4x4 Club?
>
       Backcountry Horseman Assoc?
>
> .
       Community Leader?
       Religious Leader?
> .
>
> .
       Snowbird?
> 3. Task Force elects a chair and co chair, adopts charter or bylaws to
> make decisions. Utah County staff act as meeting note taker. Notes
> served on County web site. Extensive mapping and visualization
> capability should be provided.
> 4. First meeting get facts out and map the parcels, trails, mines,
> tailing, visual quality, old growth forest, Wildlife resources and
> water resources - August XX, 2015.
> 5. Task Force tours parcels and general area.
> 6. Several Task Force meetings should be anticipated. Task Force
> present progress several times to the County Commission at Work
> Sessions, receive public comments and give updates to the Commission,
> public and media.
> 7. Task Force offers public tours of parcels in question.
> 8. Task Force holds public hearings or open houses.
> 9. Task Force consistently shares where they are at in the process and
```

- > product with the public via web site/FB/Twitter.
 > 10. Task Force adopts a recommendation or create options or
 > alternatives for the County Commission to consider.
 > 11. County Commission holds public hearing on Task Force recommendation.
 > 12. Utah County Commission make a recommendation or presents
 > alternatives to USFS on behalf of Utah County.
 > -> Shawn Seager
 > Director, Regional Planning Department
 > Mountainland Association of Governments
 > 586 East 800 North
 > Orem, Utah 84097
 > www.mountainland.org
- > 801-229-3837
- > <Task Force DRAFT.docx>

Larry Ellertson - Re: DRAFT Process to create a Utah County Upper American Fork Canyon Task Force on the 415 acres.

From:

Larry Ellertson

To:

Bill Lee; Shawn Seager

Date:

7/17/2015 9:53 AM

Subject: Re: DRAFT Process to create a Utah County Upper American Fork Canyon Task Force on the 415 acres.

CC:

ANDREW JACKSON; Greg Graves; michellear@utahcounty.gov

Yes, this is my intent. I will have Michelle coordinate this.

Larry Ellertson **Utah County Commission** Office: 801-851-8133 larrye@utahcounty.gov

>>> Bill Lee 7/17/2015 9:37 AM >>>

I think all three of the Commissioners need to sit down and have a conversation before we go forward.

Bill Lee

>>> Shawn Seager <sseager@mountainland.org> 7/16/2015 4:36 PM >>> Larry, Sounds good. Just send me a note or call me and I will come down to your place.

Shawn Seager (801)824-1066

On Thu, Jul 16, 2015 at 2:29 PM, Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov> wrote:

- > Let's have some conversation when we return. Friday or the first of next week. If it is to be a County process we should understand it.
- > Thank you.

> Larry Ellertson

> On Jul 16, 2015, at 8:37 AM, "Shawn Seager" <sseager@mountainland.org> wrote:

- >> Commissioner Graves, As per your request I have drafted a potential
- >> process to create a Task Force and planning process to address the
- >> upper American Fork Canyon land trade proposal that you and
- >> Commissioner Lee have been involved with recently.

- >> My only additional thought is to consider involving Brad Frost in the
- >> development of this Task Force as a rep of PPAFC group.

>> Let me know if I can help further.

```
>>
>> Word Doc of same attached.
>>
>> Shawn
>>
>>
>> Utah County American Fork Canyon Task Force - DRAFT
>> Initiation:
>> Utah County Commission creates a "Upper American Fork Canyon Task
>> Force" for a private/public land negotiation and a public involvement
>> process.
>>
>> Goal of Task Force:
>>
>> Residents win
>> Background:
>>
>> American Fork Canyon is an important natural resource for all of the
>> residents of Utah. Utah County Commission desires to receive and
>> carefully consider stakeholder recommendations, public input, along
>> with the input of all other interested parties, regarding the planning
>> for the Canyon and the appropriate uses for this critical watershed,
>> important recreational resource, and environmentally sensitive area.
>>
>> Snowbird is the largest private land owner and ski resort operator in
>> AF Canyon. Snowbird currently owns or has acquired use in thousands of
>> acres in upper American Fork Canyon that the casual visitor can
>> perceives as public property.
>>
>> A proposal has been made by Snowbird to purchase 415 additional acres
>> of contagious mountain terrain from the United State Forest Service
>> (USFS) property to facilitate its existing resorts operations in
>> upper American Fork Canyon.
>>
>> The USFS Will ultimately make an administrative decision on this
>> private request based in the public's best interest.
>>
>> Process:
>>
>> 1. Utah County Commission creates a "Upper American Fork Canyon Task Force"
>> 2. Utah County Commission appoints a diverse stakeholder working group
>> (5-8 person Task Force) Membership must be willing to take phone
>> calls from public.
>>
>> Task force could be composed of:
>>
```

```
City Representative?
>> .
>>
         USFS
>> .
>>
         Wildlife or Water Resources?
>> .
>>
         4x4 Club?
>> .
>>
         Backcountry Horseman Assoc?
>> .
>>
         Community Leader?
>> .
         Religious Leader?
>> .
>>
         Snowbird?
>> .
>>
>> 3. Task Force elects a chair and co chair, adopts charter or bylaws to
>> make decisions. Utah County staff act as meeting note taker. Notes
>> served on County web site. Extensive mapping and visualization
>> capability should be provided.
>>
>> 4. First meeting get facts out and map the parcels, trails, mines,
>> tailing, visual quality, old growth forest, Wildlife resources and
>> water resources - August XX, 2015.
>>
>> 5. Task Force tours parcels and general area.
>> 6. Several Task Force meetings should be anticipated. Task Force
>> present progress several times to the County Commission at Work
>> Sessions, receive public comments and give updates to the Commission,
>> public and media.
>>
>> 7. Task Force offers public tours of parcels in question.
>>
>> 8. Task Force holds public hearings or open houses.
>>
>> 9. Task Force consistently shares where they are at in the process and
>> product with the public via web site/FB/Twitter.
>> 10. Task Force adopts a recommendation or create options or
>> alternatives for the County Commission to consider .
>> 11. County Commission holds public hearing on Task Force recommendation.
>>
>> 12. Utah County Commission make a recommendation or presents
>> alternatives to USFS on behalf of Utah County.
>>
>>
>> --
>> Shawn Seager
>> Director, Regional Planning Department
```

- >> Mountainland Association of Governments
- >> 586 East 800 North
- >> Orem, Utah 84097
- >> www.mountainland.org
- >> 801-229-3837
- >> <Task Force DRAFT.docx>

>

Shawn Seager
Director, Regional Planning Department
Mountainland Association of Governments
586 East 800 North
Orem, Utah 84097
www.mountainland.org
801-229-3837

From:

Larry Ellertson <arrye@utahcounty.gov>

To:

daveyfromjersey@gmail.com

Date:

7/22/2015 3:22 PM

Subject:

Re: please save american fork canyon

Dave, please be assured that our efforts are in line with your desires. In any discussion I have had regarding this issue I have been specific that current uses need to be preserved and even enhanced if and where possible.

Larry Ellertson

On Jul 22, 2015, at 3:16 PM, "Dave Christensen" <daveyfromjersey@gmail.com> wrote:

> I need to voice my concern about American Fork Canyon. We recently moved to the area for the specific reason of being close to American Fork Canyon. My job is fully remote, and I can live literally anywhere in the world -- and we've chosen to be here in Utah county for easy access to the myriad of recreational activities available including those in American Fork Canyon. Please help ensure future generations have access to the same public lands and enjoyment as we do today.

>

> Thank you!

>

- > David Christensen
- > 548 N 675 E
- > Lindon, UT 84042

>

>

Larry Ellertson - Re: American Fork Canyon

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: dennisa@scaiusa.com Date: 7/22/2015 3:38 PM

Subject: Re: American Fork Canyon

Dennis, I have interest in the same things you do and have always made it known that existing uses need to be preserved. Any discussion I have had with persons involved in the future of the canyon have assured me that my and your interests would not be hampered and may even be improved where possible.

Larry Ellertson

On Jul 22, 2015, at 2:00 PM, "Dennis Autrey" <dennisa@scaiusa.com> wrote:

Our family has been enjoying the beauty and nature up and down American Fork Canyon for years. We take the grandkids and family camping at Granite Flat and 4 wheel up to Silver Lake and also up the canyon over to Heber. We love to go up on a Sunday afternoon and picnic. We enjoy a nice ride up and over the Alpine Loop. I take my boys fishing to Tibble Fork reservoir. We love the whole area.

After reading about the possibility of another ski resort possibly going in this pristine canyon greatly saddens me and our family. We hope through your influence that you will go to battle for us to keep this area protected from further development.

Thank you,

Dennis Autrey
Director of Marketing
Senior Care Associates, LLC
9035 South 1300 East Suite 250
Sandy UT 84094
801-424-1444 Office
801-424-1555 Fax
1-877-424-1333 Toll free
www.seniorcareassociates.com

This message, including any attachments, is intended only for the recipient(s) named above. It may contain confidential and privileged information. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy or delete the original message. Also, please be aware that if you are not the intended recipient, any review, disclosure, copying, distribution or any action or reliance based on this message is prohibited by law.

Larry Ellertson - Re: AF Canyon: What's next?

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

heraldextra.ca@gmail.com

Date:

8/10/2015 9:18 PM

CC:

Subject: Re: AF Canyon: What's next? MichelleAr@utahcounty.gov

Cathy I/ we would appreciate a discussion with you. I will have Michelle Araujo my assistant contact you for a time we can meet as soon as we can find time. I can consider early or late times as is good for you.

Larry Ellertson

On Aug 10, 2015, at 11:54 AM, "Cathy Allred" < heraldextra.ca@gmail.com > wrote:

Hello all. As the Daily Herald reporter for north Utah County, I'd like to do an article on American Fork Canyon and what is next for the Utah County study. So I have questions. All are welcome to respond to no. 1. If you can, let me know about 2 & 3 too or defer to the appropriate person in no. 1.

Thank you.

- 1. First and foremost, who is the chairperson or spokesman now for American Fork Canyon, Mineral Basin, et al.?
- 2. According to the afcvision.com site, the next meeting is Aug. 20. Is that still correct? Where and what time? Is this a public meeting?
- 3. And has the prior controversy with Mountain Accord's faux pas changed anything in the process, participation or timeline for AFC Vision?

Cathy Allred | Herald Media (801) 376-6422 www.heraldextra.com @CathysSideNotes Facebook.com/NorthUtahCountyNews

Larry Ellertson - RE: Meeting with UTA

From: Larry Ellertson

To: Ann Borgione; Bob Bonar; Gary Gygi

Date: 1/31/2014 4:22 PM **Subject:** RE: Meeting with UTA

I am most interested in meeting but I have scheduled meetings at 9 and 10 A.M. at my office.

Larry Ellertson Utah County Commission Office: 801-851-8133 larrye@utahcounty.gov

Please note: All county employees have new email addresses: username-usually first name with 1st initial of last

name@utahcounty.gov

>>> Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org> 1/31/2014 1:57 PM >>> That will work but 8:30 would be better, can he make that work.

From: Ann Borgione [ABorgione@snowbird.com]

Sent: Friday, January 31, 2014 1:54 PM

To: Bob Bonar; Gary Gygi; larrye@utahcounty.gov

Subject: Meeting with UTA

Talked to Cathie in Michael Allegra's office. He could meet on Friday, February 7 at his SLC office at 8am. Will

this work for you?

Please let me know as soon as you can.

Thank you,

Ann

Ann Borgione phone - 801-933-2006 fax - 801-933-2299



Larry Ellertson - Re: meeting with Bob Bonar

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date:

7/21/2015 12:59 AM

CC:

Subject: Re: meeting with Bob Bonar MichelleAr@utahcounty.gov

Ann, sorry for the delay in responding. I was out of town the week of the 13th and will be out most of the next two meetings. I will have Michelle (my new Administrative Assistant) contact you and coordinate a time to meet with Bob.

Thank you.

Larry Ellertson

On Jul 2, 2015, at 10:01 AM, "Ann Borgione" <ABorgione@snowbird.com> wrote:

Hello Commissioner Ellertson,

Bob asked me to reach out to you regarding your availability to meet with him during the week of July 13th. He could meet wherever is most convenient for you.

Please let me know your thoughts.

Thank you,

Ann

Ann Borgione

Snowbird Ski and Summer Resort

Office - 801-933-2006 Snowbird Extension 4006 www.snowbird.com <image001.png>

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: Larry Ellertson larrye<larrye@utahcounty.gob>

To: ggygi@cedarhills.org
Date: 12/5/2013 12:33 PM

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

I have a conflict at 11 is it possible to do it earlier or after 1 P.M.?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org>

Date: 12/04/2013 5:46 PM (GMT-07:00)

To: Larry Ellertson <LarryE@utahcounty.gov>,mayor@afcity.net,Brad Petersen

bradp@utah.gov>

Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com>

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

I can make it.

-Gary

From: Brad Petersen [bradp@utah.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, December 04, 2013 5:39 PM

To: Larrye@utahcounty.gov; Gary Gygi; mayor@afcity.net

Cc: Dave Fields

Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields)

As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state. My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth.

During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes. It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend.

I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway(west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before moving ahead. Please let me know if your schedules are open that day.

I look forward to meeting each of you.

Brad

BRAD PETERSEN

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation



http://matchbinassets.s3.amazonaws.com/public /sites/2232/assets/5AOM GOED color logo stack utah .png

60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: +1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: To: Date: Subject: CC:	Larry Ellertson larrye larryE@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, ggygi@cedarhills.org, bradp@uta 12/5/2013 12:36 PM RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development DFields@snowbird.com	
I have a co	onflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m. ?	
Sent from my	Galaxy S®III	
From: "Br Date: 12/0 To: Larry Cc: Dave	iginal message rad Petersen bradp@utah.gov>" <bradp@utah.gov> 04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00) Ellertson <larrye@utahcounty.gov>,mayor@afcity.net,ggygi@cedarhills.org Fields <dfields@snowbird.com> Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development</dfields@snowbird.com></larrye@utahcounty.gov></bradp@utah.gov>	
Commissi	oner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields)_	
As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state. My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth.		
During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes. □ It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. □		
South Jord	posed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. dan Parkway(west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before nead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. □	
I look forv Brad	ward to meeting each of you.□	
	PETERSEN the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation	

http://matchbinassets.s3.amazonaws.com/public /sites/2232/assets/5AOM_GOED

60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor

_color_logo__stack_utah_.png

Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: 41.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: Larry Ellertson larrye<larrye@utahcounty.gob>

To: ggygi@cedarhills.org, bradp@utah.gov

Date: 12/5/2013 4:29 PM

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

CC: LarryE@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, DFields@snowbird.com

I have a commission meeting at 9 a. m. and other meetings at noon and 1 p.m. . Sorry I am so difficult.

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org>

Date: 12/05/2013 12:55 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Brad Petersen
bradp@utah.gov>

Cc: Larry Ellertson <Larry E@utahcounty.gov>,"<mayor@afcity.net>"

<mayor@afcity.net>,"<DFields@snowbird.com>" <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

fine with me.

From: Brad Petersen [bradp@utah.gov]

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:54 PM

To: Larry Ellertson

Cc: <mayor@afcity.net>; Gary Gygi; Larry Ellertson; <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

There are a couple of conflicts that day. What if we move it to the 17th at 11am?

Brad Petersen Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 801-580-8532 (c)

On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:36 PM, "Larry Ellertson" < larrye@utahcounty.gov> wrote:

I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m.?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Brad Petersen < bradp@utah.gov>" < bradp@utah.gov>

Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00)

To: Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>, mayor@afcity.net,ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com> Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state.

My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes.

It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway (west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before moving ahead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. \Box I look forward to meeting each of you. □ Brad **BRAD PETERSEN** Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: Larry Ellertson larrye<larrye@utahcounty.gob>

To: ggygi@cedarhills.org, bradp@utah.gov

Date: 12/5/2013 4:40 PM

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

CC: LarryE@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, DFields@snowbird.com

I am conflicted with a commission meeting at 9 a.m. and other meetings at noon, 1 and 3 p.m. . Sorry I am so difficult. Could the afternoon of the 13th or the 19th between 9 and 2 work?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org>

Date: 12/05/2013 12:55 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Brad Petersen
bradp@utah.gov>

Cc: Larry Ellertson <LarryE@utahcounty.gov>,"<mayor@afcity.net>"

<mayor@afcity.net>,"<DFields@snowbird.com>" <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

fine with me.

From: Brad Petersen [bradp@utah.gov]

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:54 PM

To: Larry Ellertson

Cc: <mayor@afcity.net>; Gary Gygi; Larry Ellertson; <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

There are a couple of conflicts that day. What if we move it to the 17th at 11am?

Brad Petersen Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 801-580-8532 (c)

On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:36 PM, "Larry Ellertson" < larrye@utahcounty.gov > wrote:

I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m.?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

------ Original message ------From: "Brad Petersen <<u>bradp@utah.gov</u>>" <<u>bradp@utah.gov</u>>

Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Larry Ellertson <Larry E@utahcounty.gov>,mayor@afcity.net,ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com> Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state.

My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes.

It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway (west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before moving ahead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. \Box I look forward to meeting each of you. □ Brad

BRAD PETERSEN

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov To: ggygi@cedarhills.org Date: 12/9/2013 2:03 PM **Subject:** Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development mayor@afcity.net, DFields@snowbird.com, bradp@utah.gov CC: I have meetings at 10 and 11:30 but could do it at 8 depending on where we meet. We need to make certain that Bob is aware. I thought he was included on the original email but I don't see him on this one. Thank you. Larry Ellertson On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:50 PM, "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org> wrote: I like early if it works for everyone, is 8:00 a.m. too early. From: Larry Ellertson [larrye@utahcounty.gov] Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:36 PM To: mayor@afcity.net; Gary Gygi; bradp@utah.gov; Larry Ellertson Cc: DFields@snowbird.com Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m.? Sent from my Galaxy S®III ----- Original message -----From: "Brad Petersen

Stradp@utah.gov>" <bradp@utah.gov> Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>, mayor@afcity.net, ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com> Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state.

My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes.

It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend.

I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am t office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway(west of 106s exit), to further discuand to solicit his input before moving ahead. □Please let me know if your	uss this project
open that day. □	
I look forward to meeting each of you. □ Brad	

BRAD PETERSEN

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: bradp@utah.gov **Date:** 12/9/2013 2:12 PM

Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

CC: mayor@afcity.net, ggygi@cedarhills.org, DFields@snowbird.com

I have meetings on both days so let me know which one works best for you all and I will do some rescheduling.

Larry Ellertson

On Dec 5, 2013, at 6:08 PM, "Brad Petersen < bradp@utah.gov>" < bradp@utah.gov> wrote:

I just learned that the 13th is the last day that Dave W. from the FS is available. How about Jan 6th or 7th at 2pm?

Brad Petersen Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 801-580-8532 (c)

On Dec 5, 2013, at 4:40 PM, "Larry Ellertson" < larrye@utahcounty.gov> wrote:

I am conflicted with a commission meeting at 9 a.m. and other meetings at noon, 1 and 3 p.m. . Sorry I am so difficult. Could the afternoon of the 13th or the 19th between 9 and 2 work?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org>

Date: 12/05/2013 12:55 PM (GMT-07:00)

To: Brad Petersen < bradp@utah.gov>

Cc: Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>,"< mayor@afcity.net>"

<mayor@afcity.net>,"<DFields@snowbird.com>" <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

fine with me.

From: Brad Petersen [bradp@utah.gov]

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:54 PM

To: Larry Ellertson

Cc: <mayor@afcity.net>; Gary Gygi; Larry Ellertson; <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

There are a couple of conflicts that day. What if we move it to the 17th at 11am?

Brad Petersen Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 801-580-8532 (c)

On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:36 PM, "Larry Ellertson" < <u>larrye@utahcounty.gov</u>> wrote:

I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m. ?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III ----- Original message -----From: "Brad Petersen < bradp@utah.gov>" < bradp@utah.gov> Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Larry Ellertson <LarryE@utahcounty.gov>,mayor@afcity.net,ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com> Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state.

My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes. □ It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway(west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before moving ahead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. \square I look forward to meeting each of you. □

Brad

BRAD PETERSEN

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - comments on Granite Flat Campground Un-infested blue spruce tree spraying project

From: Larry Ellertson

To: pleasantgrove@fs.fed.us **Date:** 8/20/2010 4:38 PM

Subject: comments on Granite Flat Campground Un-infested blue spruce tree spraying project

I am very supportive of the project and only hope that it isn't too little too late. I applaud the effort to recognize the beetle project and to be preemptive in your approach. Unfortunately we have many acres of our forests that we see the result of not controlling beetles. Thank you for your efforts in our immediate area and I wish you well in your efforts. Thank you, Larry Ellertson

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

RCruz@rideuta.com

CC:

BARBB@utahcounty.gov, bartholomew@arch.utah.edu, neciachristensen@comcas...

Date:

10/29/2014 10:44 PM

Subject:

Re: Draper Chamber of Commerce 19th Annual Community Spirit Awards - Black Tie

Invited

I will be attending UAC meetings out of town and unable to attend.

Thank you,

Larry Ellertson

On Oct 29, 2014, at 4:05 PM, "Cruz, Rebecca (Board of Trustees Support Mgr)" <RCruz@rideuta.com> wrote:

```
> When: Wednesday, November 12, 2014 06:00 PM-09:00 PM (GMT-07:00)
```

> Where: Millennial Falls Reception Center @ 12375 South 1300 East, Draper, Utah

> *~*~*~*~*~*

>

> You and your spouse are cordially invited to join us at the Draper Chamber of Commerce Annual Community Spirit Awards ceremony Center as the Utah Transit Authority receives the Business Development Partner of the Year award. We are honored to receive this award and hope that you will be able to join us.

> This is Black Tie Invited

>

> 6:00 p.m.

Reception

> 7:00 p.m.

Formal Dinner

> 8:00 p.m.

Awards Presentation

>

> Please RSVP before November 4th

>

>

>

> < Draper Chamber of Commerce 19th Annual Community Spirit Awards - Black Tie Invited>

> <meeting.ics>

Larry Ellertson - Fwd: meeting with Snowbird

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: BARBB@utahcounty.gov Date: 4/29/2013 7:54 AM

Subject: Fwd: meeting with Snowbird

Barbara, please look at our calendars and see when we might be able to do this. Thursday and Friday are out for me. Let's talk when I get in.

Larry and Friday

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Gary Gygi" <garygygi@digis.net> Date: April 26, 2013 10:47:11 AM MDT

To: "Doug Witney" < Doug W@utahcounty.gov>, "Gary Anderson"

< Gary A@utahcounty.gov>, "Larry Ellertson" < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>

Subject: meeting with Snowbird

Commissioners, Bob from Snowbird asked me to reach out to you guys and see if we can set up a meeting in the next week or so to give you an update of where we are with the forest service and other items. Are you free for a meeting, we can come to you for the sit down. Thanks,

-Gary

Mayor Gary Gygi Cedar Hills, Utah 801-787-0342 Mobile 801-492-9638 Home



Larry Ellertson - Re: August trip 2013

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date:

5/14/2013 11:28 PM Subject: Re: August trip 2013

Ann and Bob, Linda is planning to attend with me. Our information is as follows:

Larry A. Ellertson

Linda C. Ellertson.

Thank you for arranging this trip. I look forward to learning about the possibilities for the project(s) You are considering.

Keep me posted and let me know what else I need to do.

Larry Ellertson

OnMay 13, 2013, at 12:00 PM, "Ann Borgione <a Borgione@snowbird.com>" <a Borgione@snowbird.com>" <a Borgione@snowbird.com>" <a box /> ABorgione@snowbird.com>" <a box /> ABorgione@snowbird.com wrote:

Hello Commissioners,

The dates for the Europe trip are August 24 returning on August 31. Bob will need to know the following soon:

Are you able to attend, is your wife attending

Passport #'s and birthdates for both you and your wife. If you don't have passports you will need to get this process started

Delta frequent flyer # if applicable

You will be traveling on a private plane and your wife will fly Delta to Zurich with Bob and Ann Bonar Bob will book the Delta air as a group, with free baggage and best seating possible. You will be responsible for your wife's airfare.

Hotel, meals, ground transportation and lift system tickets will be taken care of.

As we get closer, we'll have a day by day itinerary. It's going to be a great trip!

Please email or call with any questions. Thank you,

ann

Ann Borgione phone - 801-933-2006 fax - 801-933-2299 <image001.gif>

Larry Ellertson - Re: Frazer Bullock

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

ggygi@cedarhills.org 6/12/2013 12:10 AM

Date: Subje

Subject: Re: Frazer Bullock

CC:

Doug W@utahcounty.gov, Gary A@utahcounty.gov, ABorgione@snowbird.com

Mayor,

Commissioner Anderson is out of town this week. I have meetings throughout the day on both the 17th and the 18th but can be available at 4 pm if we can meet at our office or by 4:30 pm if we meet in Cedar Hills. I will have Barbara check with Doug's and Gary's schedule and let you know if this works for them and coordinate with you. Thank you. Larry Ellertson

On Jun 9, 2013, at 8:56 AM, "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org> wrote:

I spoke with Frazer Bullock and he is with us, he would like to get together with us and talk. We should also talk about the efficacy of going to Europe in August. Can you guys meet this week or next.

-Gary

Larry Ellertson - Re: Frazer Bullock

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: ggygi@cedarhills.org
Date: 6/13/2013 11:47 AM
Subject: Re: Frazer Bullock

CC: Doug W@utahcounty.gov, Gary A@utahcounty.gov, ABorgione@snowbird.com

This can work for me. I will watch for details.

Larry Ellertson

On Jun 12, 2013, at 6:30 AM, "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org> wrote:

We are looking now at the 28th in the morning about 10:00 a.m. in Frazer's office which is in the Thanksgiving Point area, just waiting to hear confirmation with Frazer and then will let you know for sure.

-Gary

From: Larry Ellertson [larrye@utahcounty.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2013 12:10 AM

To: Gary Gygi

Cc: ABorgione@snowbird.com; Doug Witney; Gary Anderson

Subject: Re: Frazer Bullock

Mayor,

Commissioner Anderson is out of town this week. I have meetings throughout the day on both the 17th and the 18th but can be available at 4 pm if we can meet at our office or by 4:30 pm if we meet in Cedar Hills. I will have Barbara check with Doug's and Gary's schedule and let you know if this works for them and coordinate with you. Thank you. Larry Ellertson

On Jun 9, 2013, at 8:56 AM, "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org> wrote:

I spoke with Frazer Bullock and he is with us, he would like to get together with us and talk. We should also talk about the efficacy of going to Europe in August. Can you guys meet this week or next.

-Gary

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date:

8/4/2013 4:38 PM

Subject:

Re:

Ann, can you please provide us with the address of theAIC Terminal and any instructions needed to get there and for parking our vehicles for the week we will be gone. Thank you for all of your efforts to bring this trip together.

Larry Ellertson

On Aug 1, 2013, at 12:41 PM, "Ann Borgione <ABorgione@snowbird.com>" <ABorgione@snowbird.com> wrote:

- > Hi Larry,
- > I've attached the current itinerary for the trip August 23-31.
- > Please give me a call when you have time so we can discuss the airfare expense.
- > Thank you,
- > Ann
- >
- > Ann Borgione
- > phone 801-933-2006
- > fax 801-933-2299
- > [cid:image001.gif@01CE8EB4.69803370]
- >
- > <TEXT.htm>
- > <image001.gif>
- > < Europe Trip August 2013.doc>

Larry Ellertson - Re: home address

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date:

8/7/2013 3:57 PM Subject: Re: home address

My home address is:

Thank you.

Larry Ellertson

On Aug 5, 2013, at 2:33 PM, "Ann Borgione < ABorgione@snowbird.com>" <a href="mailto: ABorgione@snowbird.com wrote:

Hi Larry, I need your home address please. Thanks, ann

Ann Borgione phone - 801-933-2006 fax - 801-933-2299 <image001.gif>

Larry Ellertson - Re: dietary restrictions

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date: 8/21/2013 11:51 PM Subject: Re: dietary restrictions

Ann, we have no restrictions. Thank you for taking such good care of us.

Larry Ellertson

On Aug 21, 2013, at 10:29 AM, "Ann Borgione <<u>ABorgione@snowbird.com</u>>" <<u>ABorgione@snowbird.com</u>> wrote:

Hello everyone,

Does anyone have any special dietary restrictions that the private chef on the aircraft should be aware of? Please let me know.

Thank you,

Ann

Ann Borgione
phone - 801-933-2006
fax - 801-933-2299
<image001.gif>

Larry Ellertson - Re: phone call

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov>

To: ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date: 10/30/2013 9:54 AM

Subject: Re: phone call

Ann, I should be available most all day on Wednesday. I will be working from home and can be reached at

Larry Ellertson

On Oct 29, 2013, at 1:02 PM, "Ann Borgione <<u>ABorgione@snowbird.com</u>>" <<u>ABorgione@snowbird.com</u>> wrote:

Hi Larry,

Would there be a good time when you might be available to speak with Bob Bonar over the phone? Please let me know.

Thank you,

Ann

Ann Borgione
phone - 801-933-2006
fax - 801-933-2299
<image 001.gif>

Larry Ellertson - Re: conference call

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To:

ABorgione@snowbird.com

Date:

11/26/2013 11:54 PM Subject: Re: conference call

CC:

ggygi@cedarhills.org, garygygi@digis.net

I can be available between 8 -9 a.m..

Larry Ellertson

On Nov 26, 2013, at 3:50 PM, "Ann Borgione < ABorgione@snowbird.com>" <<u>ABorgione@snowbird.com</u>> wrote:

Hello Larry and Gary,

Would you be available for a phone call with Bob Bonar on Monday, December 2. No more than 15 minutes. Please let me know what you think and your preference for am or pm.

Thank you both,

Ann

Ann Borgione phone - 801-933-2006 fax - 801-933-2299 <image001.gif>

9/17/2015

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: To: Date: Subject: CC:	Larry Ellertson larrye larryE@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, ggygi@cedarhills.org, bradp@uta 12/5/2013 12:36 PM RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development DFields@snowbird.com		
I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m. ?			
Sent from my Galaxy S®III			
Original message From: "Brad Petersen <brack depter="" of="" state="" t<="" td="" the=""></brack>			
Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields)_			
As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state. My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth.			
further de majority o	y discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to velop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes. It is my understanding that all, or the of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of aittekiend.		
South Jord	posed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. dan Parkway(west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before nead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. □		
I look forv Brad	ward to meeting each of you.□		
	PETERSEN the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation		



http://matchbin-

assets.s3.amazonaws.com/public /sites/2232/assets/5AOM_GOED color logo stack utah .png

60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111

Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From:

Larry Ellertson larryelarrye@utahcounty.gob>

To:

ggygi@cedarhills.org, bradp@utah.gov

Date:

12/5/2013 4:29 PM

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

CC:

Larry E@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, DFields@snowbird.com

I have a commission meeting at 9 a. m. and other meetings at noon and 1 p.m. . Sorry I am so difficult.

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org>

Date: 12/05/2013 12:55 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Brad Petersen
 bradp@utah.gov>

Cc: Larry Ellertson <LarryE@utahcounty.gov>,"<mayor@afcity.net>"

<mayor@afcity.net>,"<DFields@snowbird.com>" <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

fine with me.

From: Brad Petersen [bradp@utah.gov]

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:54 PM

To: Larry Ellertson

Cc: <mayor@afcity.net>; Gary Gygi; Larry Ellertson; <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

There are a couple of conflicts that day. What if we move it to the 17th at 11am?

Brad Petersen

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation

801-580-8532 (c)

On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:36 PM, "Larry Ellertson" < larrye@utahcounty.gov> wrote:

I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m.?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Brad Petersen <bradp@utah.gov>" <bradp@utah.gov>

Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00)

To: Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>, mayor@afcity.net,ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com> Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state.

My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes. □ It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway (west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before moving ahead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. \square I look forward to meeting each of you. □ Brad **BRAD PETERSEN** Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

Larry Ellertson - RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From:

Larry Ellertson larrye<larrye@utahcounty.gob>

To:

ggygi@cedarhills.org, bradp@utah.gov

Date:

12/5/2013 4:40 PM

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

CC:

Larry E@utahcounty.gov, mayor@afcity.net, DFields@snowbird.com

I am conflicted with a commission meeting at 9 a.m. and other meetings at noon, 1 and 3 p.m. . Sorry I am so difficult. Could the afternoon of the 13th or the 19th between 9 and 2 work?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

From: "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org>

Date: 12/05/2013 12:55 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Brad Petersen
 sradp@utah.gov>

Cc: Larry Ellertson <LarryE@utahcounty.gov>,"<mayor@afcity.net>"

<mayor@afcity.net>,"<DFields@snowbird.com>" <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

fine with me.

From: Brad Petersen [bradp@utah.gov]

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:54 PM

To: Larry Ellertson

Cc: <mayor@afcity.net>; Gary Gygi; Larry Ellertson; <DFields@snowbird.com>

Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

There are a couple of conflicts that day. What if we move it to the 17th at 11am?

Brad Petersen Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 801-580-8532 (c)

On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:36 PM, "Larry Ellertson" arrye@utahcounty.gov wrote:

I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m.?

Sent from my Galaxy S®III

----- Original message -----

Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>, mayor@afcity.net, ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com > Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state. □ My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes. □ It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. I have proposed to David that we all meet on December 13th from 10am til noon at his office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway (west of 106s exit), to further discuss this project and to solicit his input before moving ahead. □Please let me know if your schedules are open that day. \square I look forward to meeting each of you. □ Brad

BRAD PETERSEN

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: □+1.801.580.8532

From: Larry Ellertson larrye@utahcounty.gov

To: BBonar@snowbird.com

CC: ggygi@cedarhills.org, garygygi@digis.net, ABorgione@snowbird.com, DField...

Date: 12/9/2013 10:24 AM Subject: Re: conference call

In regard to meeting on the 8th or 9th of January I can be available on the 9th after 2 p.m. . Let me know if this works and where .

Thank you,

Larry Ellertson

On Dec 2, 2013, at 12:55 PM, "Bob Bonar <BBonar@snowbird.com>" <BBonar@snowbird.com> wrote:

> Gentlemen, thanks for your time this morning. As a place to start, let's say January 8th or 9th for our first Utah County Mountain Transportation Committee meeting if possible? I would suggest somewhere down in Utah County for the first meeting. I am happy to do the usual presentation if you would like and talk about the plan so far. We will have our PR person attend also so with Gary's person and the group, we can begin to form our PR ideas so we present this and associated ideas with one voice and a clear message with well-defined talking points. We are working with Brad in the Governor's office to set up a meeting with the Forest Service folks. Bob.

```
>
> Bob Bonar
> General Manager
> Snowbird Ski and Summer Resort
> 801-933-2004 - phone
> 801-933-2299 - fax
> ----Original Message-----
> From: Gary Gygi [mailto:garygygi@digis.net]
> Sent: Friday, November 29, 2013 7:33 AM
> To: Ann Borgione; 'Larry Ellertson'
> Cc: ggygi@cedarhills.org; Bob Bonar
> Subject: RE: conference call
> Yes, it does.
> Gary Gygi
> ----Original Message-----
> From: prvs=9045b02363=ABorgione@snowbird.com
[mailto:prvs=9045b02363=ABorgione@snowbird.com] On Behalf Of Ann Borgione
> Sent: Friday, November 29, 2013 7:27 AM
> To: Larry Ellertson
> Cc: ggygi@cedarhills.org; garygygi@digis.net; Bob Bonar
> Subject: =?utf-8?B?UmU6IGNvbmZlcmVuY2UgY2FsbA====?>
> Gary, does 8:30am work for you on Monday?
> Sent from my iPad
> On Nov 26, 2013, at 11:54 PM, "Larry Ellertson"
<larrye@utahcounty.gov<mailto:larrye@utahcounty.gov>> wrote:
> I can be available between 8 -9 a.m. .
> Larry Ellertson
```

Larry Ellertson - Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development

From: Larry Ellertson < larrye@utahcounty.gov> To: ggygi@cedarhills.org Date: 12/9/2013 2:03 PM Subject: Re: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development mayor@afcity.net, DFields@snowbird.com, bradp@utah.gov CC: I have meetings at 10 and 11:30 but could do it at 8 depending on where we meet. We need to make certain that Bob is aware. I thought he was included on the original email but I don't see him on this one. Thank you. Larry Ellertson On Dec 5, 2013, at 12:50 PM, "Gary Gygi <ggygi@cedarhills.org>" <ggygi@cedarhills.org> wrote: I like early if it works for everyone, is 8:00 a.m. too early. From: Larry Ellertson [larrye@utahcounty.gov] Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 12:36 PM To: mayor@afcity.net; Gary Gygi; bradp@utah.gov; Larry Ellertson Cc: DFields@snowbird.com Subject: RE: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development I have a conflict at 11. A.M. Isit possible to do it earlier or after 1 p.m.? Sent from my Galaxy S®III ----- Original message -----From: "Brad Petersen

Stradp@utah.gov>" <bradp@utah.gov> Date: 12/04/2013 5:40 PM (GMT-07:00) To: Larry Ellertson < Larry E@utahcounty.gov>, mayor@afcity.net, ggygi@cedarhills.org Cc: Dave Fields < DFields @snowbird.com> Subject: Tibble Fork Recreation Area Development Commissioner Ellertson, Mayor Gygi & Mayor Hadfield, (cc Dave Fields) As the Director of Outdoor Recreation for the State of Utah, under Governor Herbert, I work with the counties and public land agencies to responsibly develop recreation infrastructure around the state.

My goal is to use outdoor recreation and tourism as a platform for facilitating economic development and growth. During my discussions with Bob Bonar and David Fields at Snowbird, they mentioned your desires to further develop the Tibble Fork area for recreational purposes.

It is my understanding that all, or the majority of that land, is managed by Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest under the supervision of David Whittekiend. □

I have proposed to David that we all meet or	December 13th from 10am til noon at his
office on 857 w. South Jordan Parkway(wes	t of 106s exit), to further discuss this project
and to solicit his input before moving ahead	. □Please let me know if your schedules are
open that day. \square	

I look forward to meeting each of you. □ Brad

BRAD PETERSEN

Director of the Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation 60 East East South Temple, 3rd Floor Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 Mobile: +1.801.580.8532